
We are writing to all Hackney Carriage Drivers and Vehicle proprietors regarding the use of the 
Hackney Carriage Rank on Bradshawgate in Bolton.  
 
The only rank that is currently being utilised on Bradshawgate is the bottom rank outside Shahs 
Pizza, and waiting vehicles are queueing on the road outside The Swan. 
The current use of just one rank outside the Takeaway is causing serious safety and congestion 
issues and must be addressed.  
 
Please can we remind drivers that the Hackney ranks on Deansgate must be used in order starting at 
rank 1 for pick ups and rank 2 + 3 for queuing (feeder rank) as per below. 
 
The taxi marshals have been advised and in future they will using a feather flag to indicate the front 
of the rank. 
 
Rank 1 – Between Silverwell Street and Wood Street 
Rank 2 - Between Wood Street and Princess Street 
Rank 3 - Between Princess Street and Churchgate 
 

 
 



Thank you in advance for your assistance and appreciate your support.  
 
If you have any questions please get in touch. 
 
Thank you 
 
The Licensing Team 
Bolton Council - Licensing Unit 
1st Floor, Town Hall 
Bolton  
BL1 1RU 
Tel: 01204 336584 
 
 
 
 
 
 


